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GUARDSMAN(R)

CAPTAN 5%

DUST FUNGICIDE

COMMERCIAL

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO. 13114 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE:  CAPTAN 5%

NET CONTENTS:  20 KG

DISTRIBUTED BY 
VAN WATERS & ROGERS LTD. 

EDMONTON  CALGARY  TORONTO  VANCOUVER  MONTREAL  WINNIPEG 
P.O. BOX 2009  V6B 3R2 

Exposure to Captan may produce long term health effects.  To
minimize exposure, follow directions outlined on this label.
Directions for use:  To obtain satisfactory results, use good
dusting equipment and apply thoroughly a uniform deposit of dust.
May be applied up to 2 days of harvest.  Use the  indicated
amount per hectare.

CUCUMBERS:  Anthracnose and Scab - use 34 to 50 kg. on young
plants and 50 to 67 kg. on mature plants at 5-7 day intervals.
Treat at the first sign of disease.

TOMATOES:  Anthracnose, Early and Late Blight, Septoria &
GrayLeaf Spot - 34 to 55 kg. at the first sign of infection at
7-10 day intervals.  For severe infections or on mature plants,
use 70 to 83 kg.

STRAWBERRY:  Grey Mold Rot, Leaf Spot - use 50 to 83 kg.  Begin
application when new growth starts in spring.  Repeat at weekly



intervals.  Under conditions favourable to fruit rot, continue
applications throughout the harvest period.  Apply not later than
2 days before each picking.

POTATO SEED PIECE TREATMENT:  Brown Eye Disease (Damping-off),
Scab, Seed Rot, Rhizoctonia, coat each piece evenly with a light
film of dust.  Use at the rate of 415 g per 25 kg.  Treat within
6 hours of cutting.  If planting is to be delayed for a day or
two, store in open crates and provide sufficient ventilation to
allow cut surfaces to dry.  Label all unplanted  treated seed:
"Poisonous to man and animals.  This seed has  been treated with
captan."  Do not sell unplanted seed potatoes for use for food or
feed.

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Never handle material with bare
hands.  Use rubber gloves; do  not use leather or cloth gloves.
Avoid spilling on skin  or clothing.  Do not breathe spray mist
(dust).  Wear a respirator and goggles while mixing, loading and
spraying.  When handling or applying, wear goggles, clothing that
completely covers arms and legs to minimize exposure.  Change
contaminated clothing daily and wash thoroughly before re-use.
Wash hands, face and arms thoroughly after handling captan and
before drinking, eating or smoking.  Shower after use or at the
end of the work day.  If an accident occurs, remove contaminated
clothing and wash skin thoroughly with soap and  water.  Wash
clothing and gloves before re-use.  Always work  out of the wind
during mixing and loading operations.  Keep  unprotected persons
out of operating area or vicinity where there may be drift. 
Thoroughly wash treated fruits and vegetables prior to eating.

SYMPTOMS OF POISONING FIRST AID:  In case of poisoning, call a
physician  immediately.  IF ON SKIN, remove contaminated clothing
and wash  skin thoroughly with soap and water.  IF IN EYES, flush
with  water for 5-10 minutes and obtain medical attention.  IF
SWALLOWED, give the patient one to two glasses of water, and
cause vomiting by giving one dose of syrup of ipecac.  If the
patient does not vomit within 20 minutes, give a second dose.  If
syrup of ipecac is not available, give the patient one to two
glasses of water and cause vomiting by inserting finger down the
throat.  Repeat with water until vomit fluid is  clear.  The
patient should be lying down with the head below  the level of
the feet.  DO NOT TRY TO CAUSE VOMITING IF THE PATIENT IS
UNCONSCIOUS OR IN A CONVULSIVE STATE.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on the label.  It is an offence 



under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto the buyer assumes
any risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling
of this product and accepts the product on that condition.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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